
20 June 2018 

Ms Jessica Shaw MLA 
Mr Sean !'Estrange MLA 

Mr Vaz Mubarakai MLA 
Mr Stephen Price MLA 
Hon. Donald (Terry) Redman MLA 

THE ECONOMICS & INDUSTRY STANDING COMMITIEE 

REF : INQUIRY INTO WA'S AUTOMOTIVE SMASH REPAIR INDUSTRY 

Dear Ministers, 

TOWING PTY LTD 

We submit the following to inform the Committee as to our experience and knowledge pertaining to 

business practices associated with the Smash Repair Industry. 

In doing so, we respectfully request, in the strongest possible terms, that the Committee expand the 

inquiry to include the towing and recovery industry, its practices and most importantly its personnel. 

AAAC Towing has been in business for 2 decades. We are WA's largest Towing Company, made up 

from over 100 Contractor & Subcontractors and, since 2001, have continuously been the metropolitan 

towing contractor to the WA Police Department. We the only towing contractor required to have 

police integrity checked & cleared personnel. 

We are either directly recommended by major insurance companies such as Allianz & Commlnsure; 

or we hold exclusive commercial arrangements with companies such as IAG, SGIO, Wesfarmers, Coles, 

HBF, CGU, Lumley & RAC; to provide towing and storage services to members of the public involved 

in motor vehicle accidents. 

To our knowledge, Western Australia is the only Australian State that does not have gazetted towing 

rates in place which has created an environment of growing misleading and deceptive behaviour. 

Vulnerable crash victims who are generally not experienced in dealing with towing operators are being 
tricked into signing incomplete authorities which are then used to hold vehicles to extort excessive 

towing fees from them or their insurers before vehicles are released to their owners for repairs. 

Thousands of dollars for metropolitan area crash towing are being demanded for a single metropolitan 

tow, dependent on the collateral value of the casualty vehicle and who is paying the bill. This large 

disparity in pricing varies from job to job, despite the same equipment being used by the same 

operator. 

Additionally, these vehicles are sourced from accidents through predatory, misleading and deceptive 
towing practices involving, intimidation, coercion, on-scene solicitating for business, paying secret 
commissions, unmarked 'chase cars' and spotter fees. 

Offshore call centres used by many major insurance companies are being manipulated by rogue 

towing operators misrepresenting themselves as insurance contractors and obtaining authority to tow 

by deception. Arguably, a person suffering shock from a motor vehicle accident does not have the 
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contractual capacity to deal with a commercial decision involving possibly their largest personal 
possession. 

The Road Traffic (Vehicles) Regulations 2014 is ineffective in controling the above-mentioned 
practices. Towing operators can charge whatever they want and the maximum penalty if enforced is 
currently $200.00 for breaches. No Government Agency currently enforces regulations pertaining to 
the towing industry. 

There is no function for the vetting of operators, nor are there any accreditation processes in place 
other than the initial drivers licence. Criminal elements are often directly involved in the operation of 
towing services with the ability to launder large sums of money an easy opportunity. 

Recovery vehicles and associated equipment used in the daily conduct of towing are not required to 
be annually checked nor subject to engineering scrutiny. 

In addition, there are public safety issues where there is no compulsory criminal history screening of 
the people driving tow trucks nor a requirement that they hold first aid certificates or working with 
children clearances. Many tow trucks transport people following crashes and are first at the crash 
scenes. Accident victims may present diminished capacity to care for their own families. Motor 
vehicles filled with personal property are often transported to towing yards without an owner in 
attendance. All essential services provided by the industry, but open to abuse by persons that may 
not be deemed to be fit & proper. 

Reputable towing operators are leaving the industry due to frustration following many years of 
unsuccessful discussions with various government departments whose jurisdiction does not totally 
encompass the issues we seek to have remedied. 

As the incumbent WA Police and Main Roads Contractor to provide Towing, Recovery and Motor 
Vehicle Storage solutions our greatest concern however is the infiltration of organised activity by 
unscrupulous operators in recent times, bringing with them unconscionable conduct that the general 
public are subject to. 

The Queensland Government has recently accepted all 22 recommendations from an independent 
investigation into their tow truck industry. AAAC Towing has reviewed the Queensland legislation and 
believes its an acceptable model for the Western Australian Government to adopt. 

We are available to present evidence specific to the above, either directly to the Committee or 
individually to the relevant Minister. 

We can be contacted at any time and look forward to your response. 

Kathy Morris 

Director 
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